President’s Advisory Council on Diversity, 4/07/2006

Meeting Minutes

Attending: Veronica Alba, Eric Carlson, Brian Fahey, Sandi Francis, Deborah Goodwin, Virgil Jones, Mariangela Maguire, Yumiko Oshima-Ryan, Raj Setharaju, Hank Toutain, Marie Walker, 

Minutes of the last meeting were approved.

Barbara Fister, Academic Librarian, reported on the library’s activities thus far to collect and catalog diversity related materials. Some contributions will come from various offices (e.g., Faculty Development, President Peterson); Barbara also solicited suggestions for other materials the library might acquire with its $3000 budget line dedicated for this purpose, noting that library acquisitions are generally intended to serve the undergraduate audience. Eric Carlson suggested the library subscribe to some general interest publications and periodicals emanating from local minority populations.  Barbara said that she and Dan Mollner had discussed building a display area in the library where new acquisitions for this collection could be exhibited.

Barbara will work on a web page of resources pertinent to diversity issues; she will coordinate with Jerry Nowell whose web page for PACD is nearly complete.

The committee briefly discussed the status of the student employee ad: it does not seem to have appeared in the Weekly. 

Review of the draft PACD web page brought some suggested additions: Raj, Virgil, and Hank all noted the potential usefulness of alumni-related links. Minority alumni could “tell their stories” about their Gustavus experiences, report on their current activities, and (hopefully) contribute Liquid Matrix profiles that could be retrieved by students interested in diversity issues. Marie will contact Barb Larson-Taylor of the Alumni office to find out if such contacts could be made and encouraged. Virgil noted that the Alumni office perhaps could be added to the list of divisions that the PACD interviews in the coming months.

Marie suggested that abstracts of student projects on diversity-related issues could be included on the library’s diversity website. One recent example is the 18th annual Black Graduate Student Conference held in Las Vegas, March 2006 with student winners: Amran Farah, Mohamed Hussein, and Carla Smith. Barbara will get abstracts of these projects from Marie. Mariangela noted that these students should be featured on our “Excellence” tab on the rolling headers for the GAC main page.

The next item was a presentation by Dean of the Faculty Mariangela Maguire on the status of diversity initiatives that fall within the Dean’s purview. She focused on curricular matters first, and presented an overview of her initial survey of academic departments’ offerings. She noted that certain departments have achieved at least some success in developing courses that might address the concerns of an increasingly diverse population, but also remarked that there were some huge gaps – departments without any offerings at all. Eric commented that a department’s commitments to diversity might be hidden, citing the MCS department’s instructors’ use of statistical problem sets derived from “real-world” issues related to diversity. In response, Mariangela suggested that departments could endeavor to reflect these approaches in their course descriptions.

(Deborah Goodwin left the meeting at 4:30; minutes that follow were recorded by Sandi Francis): Mariangela read much of the accomplishments and goals of the Dean of Faculty Office with regards to diversity.  After trying to get as much as possible down in notes, Mariangela was asked to send her notes to Marie to be forwarded to all of us.  The only other information discussed was an update by Virgil on admission, stating they have twice as many deposits from students of color than Admissions has ever had at this time.  Their goal is to have 10% diversity admission this year.

There was a short discussion on how to open the conversation and attitudes towards people with other backgrounds including educational background.  Can we do planning for sabbatical hires in a year to expand thinking in recruiting and hires?

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah Goodwin

